CAMDEN TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES

TOWN OF CAMDEN INDIANA
MARCH 10, 2021

The Camden Town Council met in a legally advertised meeting on Wednesday, March 10,
2021 at 7:00 PM in the Camden Library Meeting Room.

Those present were, President: Brent Deel, Member Mark Schock, Clerk Treasurer Jeff
Sieber, Attorney Anne Briggs, Jerry Snavely, Marshal Jill Hammond, and 4 guests.

Mr. Deel lead the group in the Pledge of Allegiance after opening the meeting.

A motion was made by Mr. Schock and a second from Mr. Deel to approve the minutes of
the February meeting as well as all Dockets and reports submitted.

Utility Superintendant, Jerry Snavely stated he had no report other than a letter regarding
salt bids has been received for the 2021 -22 winter. After council discussion, it was decided
to not order salt at this time and use up the stock pile that we already have.

Marshal Jill Hammond gave the council her monthly report as attached. She also said she
has requested a bid from Hufty's for tire replacement for the squad car. She also reiterated
the fact that the town has an ordinance regarding persons parking on the sidewalks.
Warnings and tickets have begun being written to those disregarding the ordinance.

Mr. Schock made a motion, seconded by Mr. Deel to accept and approve the updated
Standard Operating Policy and Procedure Manual for the Police Dept.

Clerk Treasurer, Jeff Sieber informed the council that this is the month that the new
ordinance regarding utility bill due dates and shut offs will take effect. Several residents
that have continually carried a past due balance have gotten their account current.

The 2021 Fire Protection Contract was signed after questions from the last meeting were
raised and answered.

The contract for use of the Shooting Range by the Purdue Extension (4-H) was approved
and signed. Contract was same as 2020 with no changes in the wording.



Julia Leahy from the Carroll County Chamber of Commerce spoke about what was
happening not only with the Chamber but the EDC as well. She explained the different
levels of membership to the Chamber and after consideration, the council voted to remain
at the Platinum level that we upgraded to in 2020.

Leahy said that that the 3rd House Session with our local Senators and Representatives
will be this Saturday at the Delphi Methodist Church. She also noted that the Annual State
of the Cities and Towns Luncheon will be held at the Canal Center on April 30.

The Chamber has also redesigned their website to include a Job Board and Community
Calendar.

She said that the Chamber has been growing new membership lately by about 4 members
a week.

It was voted to give the Camden Library a gift of $100.00 for use of the Reading Room for
our meetings.

Town Wide Clean Up is scheduled for May 22.
Masonic Tractor Pull will be help at the Park on August 7.
Next meeting will be April 14, 2021

Mr. Schock made a motion, seconded by Mr. Deel to adjourn at 7:18PM.
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